
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
           

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

June 3, 2011 
Gier Neighborhood Watch #158 

Newsletter 

Dorothy Soliz   267-182 
Coordinator  
Block Captain for Creston Avenue 
gierneighborhoodwatch@yahoo.com 
 
• Chari Bell   485-5548 
 charibell@comcast.net 

Primary Committee Planner 
Block Captain for FIlley Street 

 
• Nora Gross   485-4427 
 norasdaycare@comcast.net 
 Primary Committee Planner 
 Block Captain for Turner Street 

  

• Gier Neighborhood Watch Meeting.                                                             
June 9, 6:30-7:30pm at the Gier Community Center                         
Followed by party planning discussion for our National Night Out- 
Neighborhood party from 7:30-8:00pm.  Everyone welcome. 

• Web Page Creation for our watch to be posted on Lansing 
Neighborhood Council’s website.  Please send in your ideas or 
accompany me on June 17 from 9-11am at the Lansing 
Neighborhood Council office at the Hill Center, 5815 Wise Road.  
Enter through the Southside Community Center on the south part 
of the building and follow the signs.  Or we can car pool. 

• Any ideas for our new name since we are moving up to becoming 
both a watch and organization/association?  Please send in your 
suggestions so that we can vote on best name.  To help start with, 
what do you think about Gier Neighborhood Watch and 
Association?   Or Organization? Or….  

Comments 

Highlights! 
 

Hello Neighbors, 

 As of today, our neighborhood seems to be in good standing.  I haven’t 
received any complaints or concerns from anyone so I am assuming all is 
well.   

• The mini motorized bikes are still roaming or should I say speeding 
down our streets, but I can never get a complete glimpse to identify 
the person or the color of the bike.   

• I’ve been lucky so far that when I step onto my lawn that I haven’t 
step on any dog poop which is my ugliest, messiest nightmare so I 
am happy so far about that. 

• Seems like the rain is calming down which has done wonders to my 
little garden which now brings the lawn mower out, but I am okay 
with it. 

• Kathy Bergdolt and Jody Krumm sent me some great suggestions 
which I would like to organize and fit into my schedule so I’ll see 
how much I can squeeze in throughout the summer.  One of the 
things Kathy mentioned was getting names of our graduates to 
announce in our newsletters and getting neighbors more involved in 
setting up posters and passing out flyers for our NNO party.  Jody 
suggested small block parties throughout our neighborhood.   If I 
can get the help and volunteers then we can make this work as a 
team. 

• Enjoy your weekend and see you on Thursday! 

Did You Know? 
 

Criminal know all of your hiding spots 
so “Do Not” hide house keys in mail 
boxes, planters, or under doormats. 

Special 
Announcements 

Please sent me your birthdates, you do 
not have to tell me your age!!!  Is 

anyone graduating? or anniversaries, 
or new baby additions, etc 

Websites of Interest 
 

www.citizenobserver.com 
www.cityoflansing.com 

www.lansingneighborhoodcouncil.com 
 


